LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
25 October 2016

PRESENT:  Councillors Yarrow (in the Chair), Bray, Collins, Newton, Moore and Sweeting.

Ward Councillors:  Aitken and Bayram.
Clerk:  Alan Bravey

The Parish Council met at Victory Hall, Laxton.

156/16
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on 27 September 2016 should be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
157/16
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations of interest.
The Chair suspended the meeting at 7:35pm to discuss a letter received by a resident.  The meeting re-opened at 7.55pm.
158/16
CLERK UPDATE– The Trading Standards Officer for East Riding of Yorkshire Council had agreed to attend the January meeting of the Council to outline the benefits of a no cold calling zone.  The Council’s drainage team had agreed to replace the missing value on Jubilee Avenue.  The planning query raised at the last meeting had been passed to the Highways Authority.  East Riding of Yorkshire Council was not aware of any savings to be made by encourage a collective sign up to wireless or satellite broadband.  Details of the voucher broadband scheme had been included in the current newsletter.  Councillor Bray commented that only “Kwikline” seemed to operate in the area.  ERYC had also advised that they would patch Metham Lane as far as possible until April 2017, when more substantial repairs could be carried out.
159/16
WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE - There were no Ward Councillor updates beyond what was already covered on the agenda.   
160/16
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – There were no members of the public present.
161/16
CORRESPONDENCE - Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERYC  - Remittance Advice - 50% Precept - £3604.96

ii. Humberside Police - October Newsletter

iii. ERNLLCA  - September Newsletter

iv. Public Loans Board -  Notice payment due 1 November

v. Bellasize Christmas Trees - 2016 Catalogue

162/16 PLANNING MATTERS – Resolved – that the Council had no objections to planning application 16/02980/PLF, Manor Cottage Station Road Laxton East Riding Of Yorkshire DN14 7TW, Erection of Storage Shed.
163/16 ATTENDANCE AT ERNLLCA DISCIPLINARY COURSE– Resolved - that the Parish Council would not attend this course because it had limited personnel issues, knowledge available through the Personnel Sub-Committee and technical advice available from ERNLLCA.       


164/16 EMERGENCY EQUIPMENT TEST - All of the emergency equipment had been successfully tested, although it was noted that there was rodent damage to some of the jackets and gloves.  

Resolved - That the Parish Council would purchase a storage box and replacement gloves.
165/16
SALTMARSHE PUMPING STATION UPDATE - Councillor Bray provided a verbal report on an update meeting held by the Ouse and Humber drainage board.  The Internal Drainage Board were confident that the scheme would go ahead and would like to start work earlier in 2017.  However, there was a funding shortfall that needed to be bridged because of additional engineering work required on the project, which the IDB was currently trying to address.

Resolved - That the Parish Council would continue to monitor the progress of the project.
166/16
GRANT APPLICATION - Laxton Village Hall Committee had submitted a grant application requesting £250 to support children’s activities during their bonfire celebrations.   


Resolved - that the grant application should be approved.
167/16 COMMUNITY LED PLAN UPDATE - The Clerk provided feedback on the results of the community engagement activity held during the Summer Celebration Day.  HWRCC were due to carry out a similar session at the forthcoming Craft Fair and had also suggested distributing a questionnaire to the village.
 
Resolved - (a) that feedback be noted and (b) that the Council would support the distribution of the questionnaire.  
168/16 HWRCC MEMBERSHIP - Resolved - That membership of HWRCC would be renewed for a further year.  
169/16 SLCC MEMBERSHIP - Resolved - That membership of the SLCC would be renewed for a further year and shared with Etton Parish Council.  
170/16 HIGHWAYS, DYKES and DRAINS ​- Councillor Collins expressed concern that the rotten trees previously reported to East Riding of Yorkshire Council had not been addressed.  Councillors Collins queried how the Highways Team knew where to cut highway grips when they did the work in dry conditions.  The dyke at Chapel Lane, which takes all the water from Back Street, was blocked at the point it went underground.  Councillor Collins reported that the smell from the drain near Jubilee Avenue had again caused great distress to residents.  It was thought that the high tides had churned up the rotting vegetation in the drain.


 Resolved - (a) that blocked dyke should be reported (b) that the Clerk should ask the IDB at what point they would take over the maintenance of the drain near Jubilee Avenue should the proposed works go ahead (c) that the Clerk would report the issue to the Environment Agency and (d) the Parish Council would continue to pursue responsible persons until the situation was resolved. 
171/16 EXTERNAL AUDITOR REPORT 2015/16 - The External Auditor reported that, on the basis of the review of the annual return, the information in the return was in accordance with proper practises and no matters had come to their attention that gave cause for concern that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements had not been met.  It was noted that some of the boxes were completed in pencil and that future returns should be completed in ink.


Resolved - That external auditor report should be noted.  
172/16
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved - That cheques should be signed to pay the following accounts:
	i. Clerk Salary - October, £86.45

	ii. Post Office - Clerk PAYE - September, £59.00

	iii. Laxton Village Hall - Grant - £6250

	iv. HWRCC Membership Subscription - £28

	v. SLCC Subscription - Membership subscription 2015/16 - £48

	vi. YHRTP - Cilca Tutorship - £200


173/16
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA – The Parish Council considered discussing applying for Sixpenny Wood funding to provide youth activities, but it was noted that the deadline for applications was the 5th December.  
SIGNED:







DATE:
72                                       

